
Boil Water Notice – OCTOBER 4, 2025 

PUBLIC NOTICE TO BOIL WATER For the following: 

Customers experiencing low to no water pressure during the repair: 

Customers South of the Treatment Plant (2230 FM 751), on FM 751, as 
well as VZCR 3802, VZCR 3803, VZCR 3804, VZCR 3809, VZCR 3811,      

VZCR 3812, AND VZCR 3820 and southern part of VZCR 3815 
 
 
Due to reduced distribution system pressure at the addresses above, pressure 
dropping below 20 pounds PSI, the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
(TCEQ) has required our water system, MacBee Special Utility District, PWS I.D. # 
2340012, to notify customers of the need to boil their water prior to consumption 
(e.g., washing hands/face, brushing teeth, drinking, etc.). Children, seniors, and 
individuals with weakened immune systems are particularly vulnerable to harmful 
bacteria; therefore, all customers should follow these directions. 

To ensure the destruction of all harmful bacteria and other microbes, water for 
drinking, cooking, and making ice should be boiled and then cooled before use. 
The water should be brought to a vigorous, rolling boil and then boiled for two 
minutes. In lieu of boiling, you may purchase bottled water or obtain water from 
a suitable alternative source. 

When it is no longer necessary to boil the water, the water system officials will 
notify you that the water is safe for consumption. 

Instructions to discontinue boiling will be issued in the same manner as this 
notice. 

If you have questions concerning this matter, you may contact Office at (903) 
873-2109. 


